
My name is Marcia Loney and I live in Laurel in rural Washington Co.  I am writing in support of HB-3239 and its limitations on where 
cannabis can be processed.  I am painfully aware of the fragile water table in this entire area as our well went completely dry a 
couple of years ago.  Allowing the cannabis processing facility on Jaquith Rd to go forward will put the wells of many at risk and 
potentially limit the availability of water to fight wildfires such as Oregon experienced last fall.  HB-3239 protects not only the 
Chehalem Mt and surrounding areas, but all of rural Oregon as those wishing to open other processing facilities look for locations to 
build.  


